Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
The Construction Industry Licensing Board hereby gives notice of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Declaratory Statement for Gerard Chimney Company, filed on January 26, 2010. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 36, No. 10, of the March 12, 2010, Florida Administrative Weekly. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on April 16, 2010. The petition requested the Board’s interpretation of Chapter 489, Part I, Florida Statutes, and whether a specialty company who inspects, repairs, maintains and demolishes chimneys, smokestacks, and related tall structures must possess a contractor’s license from Florida before bidding or performing any public or private work in its specialized area of expertise within the State of Florida.

The Board’s Order, filed on July 6, 2010, answers the Petition for Declaratory Statement. A division 1 contractor’s license is required to perform the described chimney work, with the correct license corresponding to the height and type of the related structure, except where the work to be performed falls within the scope of a division 2 contractor’s license.

A copy of the Board’s Order may be obtained by contacting: G. W. Harrell, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, P. O. Box 5257, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-5257.

